MINUTES OF THE AIA VERMONT ANNUAL MEETING
December 11, 2008     Middlebury College  

ATTENDING:  Officers and Board of Directors; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President, John McLeod, AIA, Vice-President; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA,  Michael Hoffman, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA and James Sykes, AIA.
Members:  Jay Ancel, AIA, Carolyn Bates, P.A., Thomas Bachman, AIA, Jesse Beck, AIA, Terry Boyle, P.A., Jessica Braker, Assoc. AIA, Jill Burley, Assoc. AIA, Steven Clark, AIA, Frank Guillot, FAIA, Gregg Gossens, AIA, Alex Halphen, AIA, Katie Hill, P.A., Chris Huston, AIA, Rolf Kielman, AIA, Stephen Mosman, AIA, Andrea Murray, AIA, Bob Neeld, P.A,  Ashar Nelson, AIA, David Pill, AIA, James Pulver, AIA, Jeff Stetter, AIA, Jean Terwilliger, AIA,  Ken Tichacek, Assoc. AIA and Michael Willard, P.A.
Guests:  37 Guests

Guy Teschmacher welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Bruce Boisen of A.W. Hastings Company, the Sponsor of the Annual Meeting & Design Awards Presentations.

Election of Officers and Board of Directors

The following slate of Officers and new Board Members was proposed:

Officers

John McLeod, AIA



President

Daniel Johnson, AIA



Vice-President

Harry Hunt, AIA 



Secretary-Treasurer

New Board Members

Maura O’ Dea, AIA

James Sykes, AIA

Guy thanked retiring Board Members, Wendy Blakeman and Donna Leban.  He also congratulated Michael Hoffman on his election as President-Elect of AIA New England.

President’ Annual Report

Guy gave the Annual President’s report of the Chapter’s activities for 2008. Highlight included:

· January:   Bill Mckibben dinner & lecture at Middlebury College

· February:  Grassroots  - Washington, DC

· March;  Huntington Homes Factory Tour

· March:   Robert Huit Hunter Exhibition at Norwich University with a lecture by Daniel Johnson

· April;  Architecture Day – Open Houses & Building Tours

· Studio Socials:  Winter at Gossens Bachmann in Montpelier – Spring at Watershed Studio Architecture in White River Junction

· May;  “Best in Show” Awards for Norwich 5th year students

· June:  Board Retreat

· July;  Formation of Vermont Chapter of ICC – AIA/VT presence

· September:  Building Professional Summit Meeting, sponsored by AIA Vermont

· September:  AIA/VT 1st Annual Golf Tournament

· October:  Photo Contest for 1st Annual AIA/VT Calendar (now available for purchase)

· October;  “Canstruction”

· November:  “Learning by Design”  3rd Student Competition

· November:  Vermont Neighborhoods Task Force presentation/workshop at VHFA’s Smart Growth Conference

· November:  initiated and ongoing:  AIA/VT partnering with VGBN to introduce legislation at the Vermont State House for High Performance Schools regulations – strategy meeting December18th

· All Year:  Traveling Design Awards Show

· Special thanks to Shawn Brennan, Newsletter Editor and Steven Clark, AIA/VT Web Site Manager

Design Award Presentations

Michael Hoffman presented the 2008 Design Awards with comments from The Boston Society of Architects comments.
Honor Awards
· Bread Loaf Corporation for the Ferrisburgh Grange Hall in the Recent Public Project Category
· Pill-Maharam Architects for a Private Residence in Charlotte in the House/Sustainable Category
· Watershed Studio Architecture for The Edge Ledge House in Norwich in The Small Project Category
Honorable Mentions

· Black River Design for the Forestry Building in Hardwick in The Recent Public Project Category
· Gossens Bachman Architects for the Bemis Block Restoration and Renovation in Hardwick in the Historic Preservation Category
Citation

· Banwell Architects for The AVA Gallery and Art Center in Lebanon, NH in the Preservation/Restoration Category

50 Year Award

· Freeman-French-Freeman for St. Mark’s Church in Burlington
Guy congratulated all the winners

What’s Ahead?
John McLeod, President-Elect, commented on his plans for 2009; after much discussion and soul-searching, he would like the theme for 2009 be “Modern Architecture” with its many ramifications.

Certificates of Appreciation

John presented Certificates of Appreciation to:

· Guy Teschmacher, AIA for “His inspiring leadership in forwarding AIA Vermont’s commitment to the Community and the Architectural Profession.
· Wendy Blakeman, AIA for “Her thoughtful contributions to the Board as an important member.

Thank you/Acknowledgements

John gave special thanks to Hanne Williams, Executive Director, A.W. Hastings Company and Windows & Doors by Brownell, Sponsors of tonight’s event, Susan Weeks for the Power-Point Presentations and Middlebury College for being such gracious hosts.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director







